From: Jenny Senter [mailto:

Sent: 01 September 2021 07:28

To: Planning.PrincesParade <Planning.PrincesParade @folkestone-hythe.gov.uk>

Subject: Fwd: PROPOSED STOPPING UP OF HIGHWAY AT PRINCES PARADE, FOLKESTONE CT21 6AQ
OS GRID REFERENCE: E:618281, N:134781

Get Outlook for Android

From: jennysente

Sent: Friday, 27 August 2021, 10:09

To: NATIONALCASEWORK@dft.gov.uk

Cc: Princes.Parade@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk

Subject: PROPOSED STOPPING UP OF HIGHWAY AT PRINCES PARADE, FOLKESTONE CT21 6AQ OS
GRID REFERENCE: E:618281, N:134781

Your Ref : NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254

To whom it may concern.

| email you with my continued concern over the proposed permanent closing of the road on
Princes Parade and diversion to its new location alongside The Royal Military canal which is an
Historic and National Monument in its self.

My concerns are:

* No access to the beach on Princes Parade for anyone, walkers, swimmers, fisherman, and
dog walker’s people generally enjoying their human rights to what is currently a beautiful
and much enjoyed location for public use and against our rights as tax payers.

e Destruction of wildlife natural habit where the road is to be re located which is currently a
quiet area for wildlife to enjoy their existence, if the current road is to be moved there
where will the naturel habit be for them with 150 houses and a leisure centre in front of
them.

* Increased amount of light pollution from the road against the Royal Military Canal again
not good for wildlife to exist.

¢ Noise pollution being closer to the canal which will also disrupt wildlife and nesting birds
next to and on the canal including Swans.

¢ Increased traffic flow diverted to Seabrook road which is already very busy with plans for
many more blocks of flats on the agenda for Seabrook Road in the near future which with
Princes Parade traffic would be a nightmare also causing increased pollution to local
residents on Seabrook Road.

e Concerns for extra traffic outside the Seabrook Primary School in terms of air pollution and
danger to children crossing road.

e The proposed new location of the road would also cause extra noise and light pollution
close to the homes of people living on the seaward side of the canal destroying their
peaceful way of life.

e Emergency vehicle access along Princes Parade it appears there will not be any.



| do not see why if this development goes ahead why the existing road on Princes Parade
cannot be used if would save not only so much disruption to all kinds of life but also money.

Kind regards

Jenny Senter





